
2023 MN Watersheds Project & Program of the Year 
 

Preliminary Nomination Form 
 

The Awards Committee is now accepting Preliminary Nominations for Program or Project 
of the Year. This simple, one-page Preliminary Nomination Form must be submitted by Sept 8, 
2023. When determining the finalists, the Awards Committee will consider: clearly defined need, 
creative partnerships, innovative financing, resourceful solutions, success at meeting goal, and public 
value. Finalists, in each category will be asked to complete a full nomination form. The Preliminary 
Nomination form only requires a project/program description up to 250 words.   
 
Award Category (check one)   MN Watersheds Region: 
 

☐  Project   ☐  Program    ☐  One  ☐  Two ☐ Three 
 

Watershed District or Watershed Management Organization:  
 

 
Project/program name:  
 

 
Nominator (if different from above)  
 

 
Project/Program Summary (Up to 250 words). 
 

 

Project/Program Contact:  Name:             
     Phone:       
     Email:        
 

Photos (Optional) 
You may include up to four (4) photos of your project or program. 
 

Submit nomination materials to Karen Kill, kkill@mnwcd.org by Sept 8, 2023. 
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	Text6: Shell Rock River Watershed District
	Text7: Fountain Lake Restoration Project
	Text8: Andy Henschel
	Text9: Fountain Lake is a recreation lake located in the heart of Albert Lea. Known for boating, fishing, water skiing, and paddle boarding, Fountain Lake affects the quality of life of over 20,000 residents and has regional economic implications. As the city of Albert Lea continues to revitalize the downtown area, a healthy lake adds value, opportunity, and recreation. Added to Minnesota's Impaired Waters list in 2008, sediment and associated phosphorus reduced the clarity of the lake and affected the water quality, aquatic habitat, and recreational opportunities. The SRRWD partnered with over 15 state and local agencies to reduce sediment loading from the upstream watershed by installing filter strips, grassed waterways, rock inlets, and fish barriers. They worked to stabilize streambanks, restore wetlands, and reclaim lakes. Furthermore, septic systems were inspected and best management practice efforts increased including street sweeping, rain gardens, and rain barrels. While these measures helped, overall phosphorus levels still needed to be reduced. Success was found with hydraulic dredging. The phased dredging project began in 2018 and over 1.2 million cubic yards of sediment was removed. The community of Albert Lea desires improvements to Fountain Lake and have overwhelmingly supported a local option sales tax exclusively for water improvement projects. In 2023, the SRRWD received $9 million from the MN Legislature to complete the final phase which includes the removal of an additional 600,000 cubic yards of sediment. Success has been seen with improved water quality, increased depths, reduced internal loading, improved aquatic habitat, and recreational opportunities.  




















































































































































	Text10: Andy Henschel
	Text11: 507-377-5785
	Text12: leah.stadheim@co.freeborn.mn.us


